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	NORTH BRADLEY PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD REMOTELY VIA ZOOM 

ON MONDAY, 1 FEBRUARY 2021 @ 19:00


                  COUNCILLORS PRESENT
	Cllr Roger Evans (Chairman)

	Cllr Mrs Lee Lee

	Cllr Mrs Pam Kettlety

	Cllr Bernard Clarkson

	Cllr Russell Willsmer

Cllr Tom Conner

Cllr Nick Crangle

Cllr Mrs Gina Lunt

Cllr Mrs Viv Regler
Cllr Mrs Jenny Joyce


	Item
	Record

	129
	APOLOGIES – Cllr Horace Prickett


	130

	DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST – None

	131
	ADJOURNMENT OF MEETING FOR REPORTS – Cllr Roger Evans welcomed everyone to the meeting and advised that if Cllr Horace Prickett was unable to attend the meeting later his report would be read out by Cllr Roger Evans at the end of the meeting. 


	132
	MINUTES - The minutes of the meetings held on Monday 4 January, having been circulated previously, were approved and will be signed as a true record of the meeting. 




	133
133.1
133.2
133.3

133.4

133.5

133.6

133.7

134
134.1
134.2
135

136

137
138
139

140
141
141.1
141.2
141.3
141.4
141.5
142
142.1
142.2

143


	MATTERS ARISING
119.4
Bench in memory of Cllr Michael Holland would be discussed as part of the agenda
119.5
School travel plan – not met with enthusiasm as school needing to deal with more urgent issues.
119.6
Asset transfers – solicitor has been asked to proceed with the approval of the transfer terms. Julian Sandoe will charge £200 to provide accurate valuations of land required at point of transfer.
119.7
Litter at the Pavillions – Enforcement officer has no power on private land. Owner has been requested to tidy the land. Cllr Russell Willsmer complained about the litter to a builder on site and was informed that  the agent was struggling to sell the properties. Clerk to write to Environmental Services about scum being created on the ponds from the rubble.
125
Idverde have laid concrete in readiness for new waste bin at Southwick Road lay-by. Clerk will chase installation of litter bin.
126
Rubbish build up at Southwick Road – Cllr Horace Prickett continuing to investigate.
126
Yarnbrook roundabout central reservation degradation. Cllr Bernard Clarkson reported that work was due to be started on 1st February.
DEVELOPMENT CONTROL – APPLICATIONS RECEIVED

20/10996/FUL Single storey front & side extension, loft conversion & off-road parking bay with dropped kerb at 44 Church Lane, North Bradley, BA14 0TE. Councillors resolved to support subject to neighbours’ agreement.
20/11405/FUL Single storey rear extension at 34 Woodmarsh, North Bradley, BA14 0SB – Councillors resolved to support subject to neighbours’ agreement.
DEVELOPMENT CONTROL - DECISIONS MADE BY WILTSHIRE COUNCIL
 
20/10086/FUL Erection of convenience food store and a drive through cafe/restaurant (with take away function), associated access, parking and landscaping at Land to the east of Block C, WHBP NBPC Objected WC Refused
20/07430/FUL Erection of detached dwelling at 20 The Rank, North Bradley BA14 9RO – NBPC No objection WC Approved. 
WESTBURY LOCAL PLAN REVIEW Cllr Roger Evans summarized the discussions around Trowbridge’s land supply over the next 5 years. North Bradley did not feature but focused on development to the north-east of Trowbridge in the Hilperton area. Cllr Ernie Clark asked WC how any new proposals would impinge on Neighbourhood Plans and was informed they would not affect NDPs. Cllr Roger Evans also reported on the recent meeting of WALPA (Wiltshire Area Localism and Planning Alliance) and urged Councillors to read the circulated documentation and consider the Alliance’s request for parish and town councils to sign up to their requests from Wiltshire Council.
WESTBURY TRAFFIC ISSUES COLLABORATION Cllr Roger Evans listened in on this meeting. He noted that no WC unitary Councillors were in attendance and stressed the importance of getting them and other local councillors on board to strengthen any representations. He warned that anything that Westbury does will affect traffic in North Bradley.

RECREATION AREA – BENCH LOCATION  - Following much discussion Councillors resolved to purchase a bench and to plant a tree in Cllr Michael Hollands memory, both to be sited at Pine Walk recreation ground. Cllr Gina Lunt kindly offered to provide a tree. The Clerk will chase a planned inspection of the site needed before purchase of bench can go ahead. There followed debate about a tree that was planted on the recreation ground last year to mark the Covid 19 pandemic and who might have planted it. Cllr Russell Willsmer will ask on fb, Clerk will ask chair of Peace Memorial Hall and Cllr Nick Crangle will ask a neighbour who waters it. Cllr Bernard Clarkson pointed out that the plaque needs to be fixed more securely.  Cllr Gina Lunt will ask her husband about how to fix the new bench. 
CORRESPONDENCE  
Email Cllr Russell Willsmer 12 January – to report that PCC traffic consultancy boxes had been fixed on Woodmarsh lamp posts. He and other Councillors are concerned that any current traffic survey’s inaccurate results during lockdown may be used. The boxes were taken down after a fortnight. Cllr Willsmer warned councillors of the need to be wary of figures. 

Message to website 19 January – Orchard Way resident worried about a dangerous tree leaning over exposing roots in his garden. Cllr Nick Crangle kindly visited the resident’s garden and photographed the tree. Although this is not the Council’s responsibility, Cllr Mrs Gina Lunt is liaising with the resident, the tenant of the adjoining field and the manager of the land. General feeling was that the resident is being over cautious but Cllr Russell Willsmer will inspect the tree.    

Email from WC 21 January – Traffic surveys (previously known as Met-Checks) – are currently on hold due to the roads currently being quieter. When the surveys resume a new contractor will be undertaking them for WC. A new request form is available on line.

MAINTENANCE

Cllr Bernard Clarkson reported that the light on Westbury Road has finally been fixed. Unfortunately, a sign at the Rising Sun indicating “No Lorries” has been damaged due to a weak fixing. It has been wrapped up and is deemed safe. 

Cllr Mrs Jenny Joyce will check on the house number on Westbury Road of an overgrowth of hedging for Clerk to write to resident to request that they cut it back.

Cllr Mrs Lee Lee commented on the increased amount of dog litter in the village.  She suggested putting up signs. She will send Clerk details of a supplier.

Cllr Mrs Lee Lee warned that the no parking signs and other signs on the Common are in need of replacement or restoration. She will send photographs to the Clerk who will make enquiries with a local sign supplier.

Councillors resolved to have a celebration for the village at the end of lock down or to collaborate with the Peace Memorial Hall committee for a joint event. Cllr Tom Conner said he would like to help with this. Cllrs Mrs Pam Kettlety and Roger Evans both commented on how well Mrs Wendy Jones and her team have been providing valuable support for local vulnerable residents during the lock downs. Cllr Roger Evans will send a letter of thanks to Mrs Jones acknowledging their help.  Contact Clerk for latest list of maintenance requests for Parish Steward.

FINANCE

The following payments, having been previously circulated, were approved at the meeting:

Cheque number

     Payee

Amount

Via int banking
 K Elder, Salary, off exps, expenses and Zoom monthly subscription 

541.39
Via int banking 
HMRC Clerk income tax     
115.40
Via int banking
WC CATG Pedestrian Crossing survey
100.00
Via int banking

Mr & Mrs Grist – Bus shelter cleaning

90.00

The Clerk updated Councillors on the need to publish further information on the website to meet the requirements of the Transparency code for smaller authorities.  Most of the information is already on the website but the council will need to publish payments above £100, council members’ responsibilities and list the Council’s assets.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS – 
Cllr Mrs Viv Regler updated Councillors on developments at Ireland – recent building works have been undertaken to neighbours’ satisfaction.  
As Cllr Horace Prickett had not been able to attend the meeting Cllr Roger Evans checked that Councillors had received his report. He highlighted the fact that the Trowbridge Link Scheme would provide transport for anyone needing help to get to their vaccination centre.
DATE OF NEXT MEEETING Monday 1st March 7pm. The meeting closed at 8.05 

Signed ………………………………………….Date ……………………………
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